CASE 3456: Application of HUMBLE OIL
. CO. for an unorthodox o0il well
loc. and non-standard oil pro. unit.







BEFORE THE QOIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L3N Ll aevT e N TED

QF THE STATES OF MNEW MEXICO

IN THR MATTER OF THE HEARING
L 'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
S COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
- THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING:

8 CASE No. 3456
Order No. R-3119

'I\.i'—i-i.u.i\ iGN OF HUMBLE O1L & REFINING
COMPARY FOR AN UNORTHODOX OXIL WELL ‘f
LOCATION AND A NON-STANDARD OIL PRO-
. BATIOR UNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

: ORDER OF THZ COMMISSION
| :

BY c 6 1O ¢
? f This cause cawe on ior uearing at 9 a.m. on Septemver 14, 1963
: at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil Conservation Commission of

& ;Ncw Mexiceo, hereinaftex refexred to as the "Commiesion,"

? NOW, on this_21st day of September, 1966, the Commisazion,

. ?a quorum being present, having congidered the testimony presented
- ‘and the exhibits received st said hearing, and being fully advised
] &in the premises,

¢

EINDS:
i 1
|'v
';
(2]
(]

i
(1} That cue public rnotice having been given as required by |

‘law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
:mattax thereof, ;

; i

4 {2} That the arplicant, Humble 0il & Refining Company. i
,seekl authority to drill its Bowers "A" Federal Well Ko. 17 teo
tho Ogallala formation at an uncxrthodox location 1815 feet from
thc Bouth line and 1815 feet from the East line of Section 30,

}#awnship 18 South, Range 38 Eaat, MNMFM, Lea County, Mew Mexico.

i
11

(3) That the applicant alsc seeks approval of a 20-acre
non-standard oil proration unit comprising the 5/2 of the
¥W/4 SE/4 of said SBection 30 to be cedicated toc the subjact
ynll.

(4) That approval of the subject application will prevent
tho drilling of unnecessary wells, will afford the applicant the
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CARFE Ho, 3456
Ordesyr Mo, R-~3119

opportunity to produce its juat and equitable sharxe of the eil in
the Giallaia formation, and will otherwise prevent waste and
protact correlative righta,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) 7That the applicant, Humble Oil & Refining Company, is
\.-_. \.- o ae b mod aeo B lamd 1Y Jia Dmscasnm n- n‘.a-_..\ m‘ii Mo 1"
HeSLw )’ uul,llu.l_.lavu. \ru Uriia ium SsOwWEL e GUWA A Sfe &/
to the Ogallaila formation at an uwnorthodox location 1813 feeot

from the South line and 1815 feet frow the EBast line of Section
30, Toemshio 18 Sceth, Rangs 38 Sast, N34, L2z County, New
Mexico.

(2} That a 20-acr¢ non-standard oll proration unit compris-
ing the 5/2 of the KW/4 SE/4 of Section 20, Township 18 Scath,
. Range 38 Easgt, NMPM, lea County, New Mexico, is hereby creatad
‘'and dedicated ¢ the Humble ULl & Refining Coupany Bowers "A™
.Federal Well No, 17,

(3) That the allowable jor the above-descriphed non~-standard
,oil proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standarcd allow-
-abhle as 20 bears to 40.

: (4) That jurisdicrion of this cause ir retzined for the
.entry oi such further urders ae the Coumispion wmay Joiiy neces-
‘Bary.

DONE at Santa ¥e, Rew Huexico, on the day and ysar horeirabove .

‘designated.
] $PATE OF NAW MEXICO
% LUE-.,ERVA‘TIUN C(ﬁﬁﬁ“'“IC‘F

J. M, uAHPdELL Chajrwan

ZVTL‘O‘ 5. HAYXS, iicmbe

A. L. PURTER, Jr..

-
=
~_

&' Secretary

. -
o
———— e
-
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GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Nets Mexico
@®il @Qonservation @ ammission

L AND COMMISSIONER

STATE GEOLOGIST
GUYTONR B. HAYS

Ay L. PORTER, JR.
WMEMBER SECRET ARY = DIRECTOR
‘Mr. Harold Hensley ’ Re: Case No. 3456
Hinkle, pondurant & Christy order No.__R=
Attorneys.at Law Applicant:
 post Office BoOX 10
. Roswell, New Mexico HUMBLE OIL & RFG. COMPANY

_Dear sir:

_Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission oxder recently entered in the subject case.

very truly yours.

IR E

a. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary—Director

ix/
carbon copPY of order also sent tos -

A Hobbs OCC_X
Artesia OCC -
Aztec.occ -

 OTHER Mr. L. E. Thomas , Amerada Petroleum corperation

—

Mr. Steve Reynolds
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DOCKET: REGULAR HUARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 14, 19566

z

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - S AWM., MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,

SANTA T2, Nw MEXICO

=2

_ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3455:

"CASE 3458:

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable {or October, 1966.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
October, 1956, from thirte=on prorated pools in Lea,
Eddy, and Roosevelt Ccunties, New Mexico. Consideration
of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties,

New Mexico, for October, 19656. -

Application of Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corporation for division of
an oil pool into two pools and for special rules for each, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
division of the Puerto Chiquito-Gallup 0il Pool into two separate pools,
being the East Puerto Criquito-Mancos 0il Pool and the West Puerto
Chiquito-Mancos 0il Pool. Applicant further proposes that the present
temporary l60-acre proration units for the Puerto Chiquito-Gallup Oil
Pocl be made permanent for the proposed East Puerto Chiquito-Mancos 0il
Pool and that temporary vool rules for the proposed West Puerto Chiquito-
Manpcos 0il Pool be adopted, said rules to provide for 320-acre proration
units in said pool for a period of three years. Applicant seeks an
administrative procedure whereby interference tests could be conducted
in the proposed West Puerto Chiquito-Mancos 0il Pool, including a pro-
vision for allowable transfer among wells.

This case will be continued o the November 16, 1966, hearing, and the
presciit temporary rules will remain in effeect until theat date.
Application of Humble (il & Refining Company for an unorthodox 0il well
location and a non-standard oil proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-stylied cause, seeks author1ty to drill its Bowers
"A" Federal Well No. 17 as a development 0il well in the Ogallala reser-
voir. Said well to be located 1815 feet from the South and East lines

of Secticn 30, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
and to have dedicated to it a 20-acre non-standard oil proration unit
comprising the S/2 of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 30.

Application of XKern County Land Company for special pool rules, Roosevelt
and Chaves Counties, MNew Mexico. Applicant, in ihe above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Chavaroco-San Andres
Pool, Roosevelt ana Chaves Counties, New Mexico, including a provision

for 80-acre proration units and fixed well locations. Applicant proposes
that the {irst well on an 8C-acre unit in sections lying west of the
township line between Townships 33 East and 34 East, be located in the
NW/4 or SE/4 of the governmental quarter section and that wells drilled
east of said township lirie be located in the NE/4 or SW/4 c¢f a governmental
quarter section.

Scutheastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the
extension and redesignation of certain pools in Lea County, New Mexico:

a) CHANGE the name of the North Vacuum-Devonian Pool to the Mid-Vacuum-
Devonian Pool.




-

September 14, 1966, Regular Hearing

b) EXTEND the Bough-San Andres Gas Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 East, NMPM
SECTION 14: GOE/4

c) EXTEND the Lazy J-Fennsylvanian Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: . NW/4

d) EXTEND the East Mason-Delaware Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 32.EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: NW/4

e) EXTEND the Midway-Abo Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 37
SECTION 18: N/2 and NJ? 572

EAST, NMPM




OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. ©. BOX 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Ty 395°°

August 23, 1966

Mr. J. M. Shepherd

Humble Oil & Refining Company
post Office Box 1600

Midland, Texas 79701

Dear Mr. Shepherd:

In response to your letter of August 12, 1966, we are
gsetting your application for the regular commission
hearing on September 14, 1966.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/irx
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HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY
MIDLAND, TEXAS 75701
SOUTHWESTERN DIVISION POST OFFICE BOX 1600

August 12, 1966
J. M. SHEPHERD

JOINT INTEREST MANAGER /.'

New Mexico Proration -
Proposed 0il Well Location on a
Non-Standard (Uncrthodox)
Proration Unit - Humble Bowers
"A" Federal 17.
New Mexico Cil Conscervation Commissicon
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 8 s 5 W

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Secretary-Director

Dear Sir:

Humble 0il and Refining Company redquests an exception to Statewide Rule
104 C I so that Bowers "A" Federal 17 can be drilled in the S/2 of Unit
"J", 1815' FS & EL, Section 30, T-18-S, R-38-~E, Lea County, New Mexico

as a development oil well in the Ogallala reservoir. 'T'his redquest was
necessitated by our June 16, 1966 negotiation of an Operating Agreement,
in the Ogallala reservoir only, with Joseph 0. Walton d/b/a Windmill 0il
Company which includes that twenty acres comprising the north half of the
subject Proration Unit "J" on which Windmill 0il Company has had eight
Ogallala "water" wells that have produced more than 19,000 barrels of oil
during the past year. Since this negotiation, Humble has only that twenty
acres comprising the south half of the subject Proration Unit "J", remain-
ing in Unit "J", on which to drill a development o0il well, so far as the
Ogallala reservoir is concerned. Due to the configuration of the S/2 of
Unit "J", this location will also be closer than 330 feet (165 feet) from
our north Ogallala “lease" line and closer than 660 feet (approximately
533 feet SE) to W. O. Co. W. C. Grimes "Water" Well 8 - the nearest of the
55 "water" wells that have produced more than 45,000 barrels of oil from
the Ogallala reservoir during the past yvear. No "0il" wells have been
completed in this reservoir to date.

It will be appreciated if this matter can be set for examiner hearing at
the earliest possible date.

Sincerely yours,

(" J. M. Suepherd:
ALC/mcb

cc: Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Dist. Supervisor, N.M.0.C.C., Box 1980, lobbs, N.M.
Mr. A. R. Brown, Dist. Engr., U.S5.G.S5., Box 1157, Hobbs, N.M.

—___I‘_“-_’ﬁl__
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g BEFORE THE
1 z NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: g Santa Fe, New Mexico
L o
R : r September 14, 1966
Q“l‘“"‘.” ; g
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Mr. A. L. "Pete" Porter
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1 PAGE 2

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take up next
Case 3456,
MR. HATCH: Application of Humble 0il and Refining

Company for an unorthodox cil well location and a non-standard

0il proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.

I would like to point cut at this time that this case

was carried in the Hobbs paper as Case 3546, The correct
number,; as listed in the docket, is Case 3456.

MR. PORTER: In the Hobbs paper it was 35467

MR. HATCH: Yes.

MR. PORTER: But actually the subject matter of the

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENIIONS

case was the same as appears in this docket?

MR. HATCH: Yes.

1720 S!MMS BLDG, @ PO, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 @ A(BUQUERQUS, NEW MEXICO

1703 FIPST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256-1294 - & ALBUQUERCIUE, NEW MEXICO
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SPECIAILLING (N:

MR. PORTER: And it did appear on the date that
was necessary, I mean early enough that ten days' notice was
given?

MR. HATCH: Yes. The only difference was the
difference in the number.

MR. PORTER: This error in the advertisement would
not substantially, I think, affect the case. However, it
will be noted in the record that there was an error in the

case number. At this time I would like to ask for appearances

.
-
A

MR. HENSLEY: Harold L. Hensley, Junior. Mr,

— —_ _— NP - ——




PAGE 3

Commissioner, I am with the firm of Hinkle, Boncdurant and

Christy, Roswell, New Mexico, revpresenting the Applicant,

Ty
4
ry

Humble 2il and Refining Company.

MR. PORTER: Would anyone else like to make an
appearance in Case 34567 If not, the Applicant may proceed
with his testimony.

MR, HENSLEY: We have one witness, Mr. Commissioner,
Mr. A, L. Carpenter.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Carpenter, would you take the

stand at the end of the table and be sworn, please?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MEMTS, EXPERT VESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

(Witness sworn.)
MR. HENSLEY: We would request an opportunity to

make an opening statement.

1120 SIMMS BLOG, @ P,C, BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 254.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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SPECIALIZING 1M:

MR. PORTER: You may proceed,

MR. HENSLEY: Az is evidenced by the call of this
case and the application which is on file, the proposed well
to be drilled by the Applicant is to the Ogallala reservoir.
The Commission will recall that on April 14 of last year in

Hobbs, New Mexico, the Commission heard testimony in case

Number 3235 relating to the application of Joseph O. Walton

to remove and market oil from the Ogallala formation in Lea

County. New Mexico. By his application in that case Mr. Walton

proposed to recover and market crude oil from existing water

wells in the Ogallala formation and from water wells to be
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SPEC\ALIZING IN:

(>drille

4 to that fo tion by order R-2902 the commission grante

the application subject to the operator filing Form c-104 with
the commission, and further providing that monthly reports be
filed showing the amount of oil recovery and sold from water

wells during each month.

The order concluded py stating that the Commission 1acked

jurlsdlctlon to determine who owned title to the oil which

nhad been accumulated in *he ogallala reservoir, and as was
evidenced by them in that case. certain of the applicant‘s
water wells were jocated in the goutheast Quarter of Section
30, Township 18 south, Range 30 East; the minerals under said
12nds pelonging to the United states of america and subject to
an oil and ygas lease in favor of this applicant, Humble Oil
and Refining company.

While it was Mr. walton's position in that case that the
oil in the oOgallala reservoir was what he termed fugitive oil
and not subject to recovery solely by minperal owners under
oil and gas lease OY permit. 1t has consistently peen the posi
+ion of this applicaﬁt that it had, by virtue of jts oil and
gas leaseé. the sole and exclusive right to recover this oil.

As a conseguence of these conflicting claims, 1itigation was

jnstituted and has now been resolved whereby the surface owner
under Humble's acreage, Mr. Grimes, and Mr. walton operatinq

as Windmill 0il Cocmpany: and this applicant, have resolved all

————————
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PAGE 5

their differences with respect to the wnership of this

oil and it has peen agreed by contract that the sole and

exclusive owner of oil accunulated in the reservoir is Humble,

4
o
z
>
z
Q
v
H
o
v 9
r 2 )
¢ = %9 pursuant to the terms of 1its lease.
) ; &3
2 ;E Incidental to the final conclusion of that litigation a
z Q.
- 5‘;
. 8 3¢ farm-out has been entered into By and between this applicant
‘.L =. §§
' AR and Mr. Walton, doing husiness &S Windmill Oil Company .
% o e
é é% whereby certain of the acreage covered under Humble's Federal
= *3% lease is subject to the ownership and control of Windmill
w s I
x
— g 2. 0il Company under the terms of that farm-out, and the exact
a - 8i
gg g 22 acreage which js covered by the farm-out will be more
== ) =
' - L3
a5 i gé particularly discussed in the tegtimony of Mr. carpenter.
= : §i
= = 2 wWith that packground, Mr. Commissioner, We would at this
a> < R8E
- 5 ==

time wish to procead with the testimony of the witness.
MR. PORTER: and this application is for an
unorthodox o0il well iocation?
MR. HENSLEY: It is.
MR. PORTER: You may'proceed.
| A. T.. CARPENTER
called as @a witness, having been first duly swWOIll, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HENSLEY :

i 0 will you state your name, address and occupation?

e




PAGE 6

A A. L. Car;enter, 1101 RosewLane, Hobbs, New Mexicoy
District Chief Engineer, Humble 0il and Rafining Company.

0 How long have vou been associated with Humble
0il and Refining Company?

A Twenty-four years.

MR. PORTER: Excuse me just a minute. Mr., Reynolds,

.y o

can you and Mr. Irby hear the testimony from back there?

U

dearnley-meier =

MR. REVNOLDS: VYoo,

MR. PORTER: You may proceed,

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 5IMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-6691 * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX|CO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

0 {By Mr. Hensley) Mr. Carpenter, have you previously
had occasion to testify before this Commission and have your
qualifications as an expert witness been accepted by the
Cemmission?

A I have and they have.

MR. HENSLEY: Are the qualifications of the witness
acceptable?
MR. PORTER: The Commission considers the witness

qualifiéd. 1
Q {(By Mr. Hensley) Wwill you explain what the nature |
of your request in this aprlication is?
A We are requesting an exception to Statewide Rule

104C Part 1 to permit the drilling of an irregular development

0il well) on a non-standard proration unit.

|

\

|

Q Why is this exception required? ‘




PAGE 7

A Bumble desires to drill Bowers "A" Federal 17 at a

location nearer than 330 feet to an Ogallala (only) farmed-out
tract boundary for the pool and nearer than 660 feet tc an oil
producing "water" well completed in this pool. By "pool", I
refer to a known accumulation of 0il, but not a Commission
designated o0il pool. Also, the proposed proration unit would
have less than 40 acres.

0 How was the need for this requested exception brought
about?

A Commission Order R-2902 dated May 4, 1965, permits

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

anyone the right to market crude o0il recovered from Ocallala

"water" wells in Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 38 East,

Lea County, New Mexico, without restrictions on well spacing

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.669) ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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SPECIALIZING IN:

or allowable; however, it requires a monthly report on oil
production showing barrels per well per day. It was also
quite clear that they had no jurisdiction over the ownership
of that 0il in that hearing.

er, s&veral wells were drilled on
the Humble Bowers "A" Federal Lease as "water wells" on a
State Engineer's "75-11-1 Statutory" Permit under an agreement

between the operator, Mr. Joseph Walton, and the surface land

owner, Mr. Cecil Grimes,

Through September 1, 1966, seven "water" wells on this

lease had produced almost 21,000 barrels of oil. An Operating
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1120 SIMMS BLOG., @ P.O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256.1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 8

Agreement dated June 16, 1966, between Humble, as owner, and |
Mr. Joseph Walton of Windmill Oil Company, as operator,
granted Windmill 0il Company the right to develop and produce
o0il from the Ogallala reservoir only under 25 acres, including
the north 20 acres of the NW/4 of the SE/4 and 5 acres which
are the W/2 of the NW/4 of the NE/4 of the SE/4, both, of the
previously mentioned Section 30, There are now 15 wells on the
west 20 acres of this 25-acre tract farmed out.

Since Humble retains only 20 acres of Ogallala oil
and gas operating rights in the 40—acre tract, proration Unit J
being the NW/4 of the SE/4 of Section 30, an o0il well drilled
at a location that would ordinarily be a regular location in a
standard 40-acre unit, is nearer than 330 feet from the
nearest Ogallala farm-ont lease line and nearer than 660 feet
from the nearest oil-producing "water" well completed in this
pool.

0 How many total wells have been drilled in this

P L

immediate area to the Ogallala reserveir since Order R-2902 was
g

il

As of September 1, 1966, some 77 wells, 68 of
which will apparently produce oil.
Q And all of these wells were drilled as water wells?
A Yes, The Ogallala is by nature a fresh water

reservoir. During the middie 1950°s several complaints
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DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STAUE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

o P,O.BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256.129:

1120 SIMMS BLOG.

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE g

relative to’agéiialévfféﬁﬁ waterﬂﬁeiiwééﬁéamination caused the
0il Conservation Commission to appoint an industry-wide
committee to study and recport on this problem. The report from
this committee indicated that the oil found in this reservoir
probably resulted from numerous casing leaks in wells completed
in the Hobbs-Grayburg-San Andres Pool., The casing leaks were
repaired under a Commission order several years ago and a
mandatory quariterly cacing leak survey is conducted to prevent
additional charging of this zone or any others with oil from
casing leaks,

Q Why does Humble propose to drill as an oil well a
well identical to the wells previously completed as water
wells?

A The 77 wells drilled in the 15 months since the
issuance of Order R-2902 were drilled solely for the production
of o0il. The 9 "dry holes” that had no oil in them have never
been produced. Cumulative oil producticen through September 1,
1966 amounted to almost 48,000 bYarrels., The reason for this
"almost" business is we still don't have some reports on some
of the operators.

These previous wells are "water" wells in name only and
there is no basis tor classification of cur
anything other than an oil well.

Q Do you have an exhibit in connection with this
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SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, MEAKINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY. CONVENTIONS

1120 SiMMS BLDG., ® P.O, BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-6891 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1703 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE ll

S — —
Q Are all of these wells producing?

A No. Some of the newer wells we know by observation
are not yet producing, The latest production reports filed
in the Commission's Hobbs Office indicate some 34 wells to be
producing.

(6] If I understood your testimony correctly a moment
ago, would you please elaborate on the fact that of the 68

producing water wells, only 34 were reported as late as

Sentembexr 1, 196672
A Well, my testimony is based on my freguent personal

surveys, on-the-ground, to keep a cumulative count of the
producing wells, as well as owner operational procedures.
Consequently, I can only conclude that since my personal
review of local Commission records revealed that only 34
have been reported to the Commission, as many as 34 others
could be actually producing, but according to my check have

not been reported,

Q What is the production range for wells in proration
Unit J?
A Well, in July, the 7 wells producing at that time

ranged in daily production from 4 to 8 barrels per well. All
but one of these wells are pumped with windmills and

considerable variations in produced volumes occur, depending

on the wind,
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Q What acreage does Humble have with Ogallala oil
and gas operating rights?

A All of the acreage shown in yellow on the plat
except the 25 acres within the green perimeter; and I would
like to point out at this time that this exhibit primarily
shows the East Half of Section 30,

0 Why is the requested irregular location considered

preferable to a regular well location in another proration

~

unit on this acreage?
A There's no way to determine the extent of the
existence of o0il in producible quantities, and, of course, we

prefer to locate cur well near the known area of oil

occurrence in the Ogallala. Also, our request constitutes
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a precedent only from the standpoint of classification of

the well as an o0il well., As shown on the plat, there are now
68 wells classified as "water" wells that produce, or likely
will produce, o0il from the Ogallala and none of these meet

the Statewide Rule location reguirements for oil wells.

Q In summary then, you are requesting an exception to
Statewide Rule 104C Part 1 because the proposed well will
produce oil and has no basis in fact to be termed a "water"

well?

A Yes,

Q In the event the well is beyond the area of oil
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accumulation in the Ogallala, what will he the disposition of

2% 1t will be plugged. ]
Q And if the exception is qranted, will this well be
contrary to the mode of develcopment and spacing already
established?
A No. \

Q 1f this eyception is granted and commercial

i
production 1s obtained from this well, what is your proposed
plan for Ogallala oil development in this area?
A Oour usual policy of orderly development in i
conformance with the rules and regulations of the New Mex1coO
0il conservation commission.
o) in your opinion, Mr. Carpenter, will the proposed

s i

unorthodox non—standard location protect correlative rights
of the offset operators and be in the interest of conservation
and prevent waste?

A Yes.

O Was Exhibit 1 prepared by you OT under your

supervision? !

A Both. o
MR. HENSLEY : At this time we would offer into
evidence Exhibit 1.
' - (Whereupon, Applicant‘s Exhibit 1
was offered and admitted in
\ B - evidence.) L o i
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MR. PORTER: If no objections to the introduction

of the exhibit, it will pe admitteq, Does anyone have any

questions of Mr, Carpenter? Mr, Ramey,

' CROSS EXAMINATION
2207 NATION

BY MR RAMEY :

Q If and when ¥YOou produce thig well, do YOu anticipate
Producing any Ogallalg water?
A We will hope anq will strive to produce a minimal

amount of Ogallala water., oup learned colleague, who ig

believe he has one lease that he is not Producing any water
On at all, ang we wil} strive to achieve this,

Q If you do produce water, what do You anticipate
doing with it?

A Well, we feel -- ye will do whatever the Commissjion
Or another regulatory body decides, We feel this water could
be handleg in surface Pits allowing the water to aerate itself
and then ip turn filter itself through the Over burden back to
the Ogallala, and it should be in a cleansed, Potable natuyre
when it gets back to the Ogallala.

If this Qoes not meet with you all'g approval we wijij] use
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this,
MR. RAMEY: Thank you,
MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter,
MR. NUTTER: I had the same guestions, They have

all been answered.

MR. PORTER: vYou mean that's al} you had? Anyone

else have a question of Mr, Carpenter?

<R« BATCH: 1 have a telegram here addressed to the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, Shall I reagq that

into the record?

MR. PORTER: Not right at the moment, Remind me

again, Mr. Hatcn. We will have the communications reagd into
the record later, Mr., Irby, Mr, Reynolds, Mmr, Flynn, do
you have any questions?

MR. FLYNN: No, sir,

CROSsS EXAMINATIQE

BY MR. PORTER-:

Q Mr. Carpenter, now in the event, I believe you said
that in the event the Commission should grant the application
and the well was Successful in producing oil, that you would
recommend that it be handled in the vsual manner that oij}
pools are handled by the Commission, Oor words to that effect?

A Yes, sir.,

6] Do you anticipate that in the near future you would

—

_—
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e o _ . e
petition the Commission for special rules in regard to this for

spacing or proration or anything of that nature?

ZONYENTIONS

A Yes, sir.

Q And that at that time you would expect to
recommend, possibly recommend vertical limits to the productive
formation here? If it is designated as an oil pool, of course,
it would have to have horizontal and vertical limits?

A Yes., If you so desire, our plan is to discuss
these many-splendored things with the learned Commission as
well as all the offset operators, and all the operators in the

water well operations, previous to this hearing.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Walton, as I remember, you were

the principal witness in the case referred tc here in the
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record, Do you have any questions?

MR. WALTON: No, sir, I have no questions., I have
one comment., If I want to call my o0il wells water wells and
Humble wants to call theirs oil wells, I see no difference.
Just a matter of terminology and designation. I am producing
o0il from the water well, and he wants to produce o0il and water

from an 0il well. I have no objection.

MR. PORTER: But you both want to produce o0il?

MR. WALTON: Yes, and in addition to this we both

still have the same intention of decontaminated fresh water.

MR. PORTER: Well, at the previous hearing you
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mentioned something about gravy, you are still considering
that, too, aren't you?
MR. WALTON: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions? Mr. Utz,

CROSS EXYAMINATICN

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Why does Humble prefer to go this route rather than
to operate the pool as it's now being operated by Windmill
0il Company and others?

A Well, Mr. Utz, at tne outset, to go back tec this
previous hearing, nc one at that time realized that there was
a sizable accumulation cf ©il in this particular reservoir,
and if I might use some o0il field terminology, Mr. Walton had
guts enough to invest his money and try and he has since
proven that there is a sizable deposit there, we believe, and
it has been our intention from the outset that since we are
in the petroleum business, that we have leaned 'in this
direction.

In fact, before the arquments were resolved we had a
little, almost a little litigation over it, and we feel that
in the history of the Commission they have done a fine job in
this Stéte of protecting correlative rights and preventing
both mechanical and economic waste; and we feel in the

preoduction of petroleum minerals that they are well versed and
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experienced in this field and we feel that everybody will
obtain eguitable share if it's administered by them.

Q You épparently feel that the Commission could
declare an o0il pool here in a known fresh water zone, even
though we know that the o0il has migrated there?

A Well, in my opinion that's, it is by the statutes,
it is an accumulation of ©il and your body is set up tc
regulate the production of o0il and gas, and how it got there
is irrelevant.

MR, UTZ: That's all I have.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

0 I realize that you are not a lawyer, Mr. Carpenter,<
but would you, from the Commission's rules and regulations or
statutes, read into the record the definition of an oil pool?

A I don't have the statute here in front of me. 1I'll
be happy to --

| MR. HENSLEY: I plan to make a closing statement
with the Commission --
MR. PORTER: Which would include that?
MR. HENSLEY: It will include a definition of an
0il pool.
' MR. PORTER: That will be sufficient. Does

anyone else have a gquestion of Mr. Carpenter? The witness
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may be excused,
(Witness excused.)
MR. PORTER: Does this conclude your testimony,
Mr. Hensley? \
MR. HENSLEY: It does, Mr, Porter,
MR. PORTER: You have a statement to make?
MR. HENSLEY: Yes, sir, I do.

MR. PORTER: Let me ask if anyone else has a

statement?
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— MR. THOMAS: I'm L, E. Thomas with Amerada
as
E; Petroleum Corporation. B2Amerada feels that in view of the
a E large volumes of o0il that Mr. Carpenter has testified to this
: T— z
éi = 3 morning, that has been produced from this fcormation, we feel
Y Q> o
== 3
E_ the point has been reached that the 0il Conservation

Commission cannot afford not to take jurisdiction of this

problem.

We realize, of course, at the same time that there will

€ some regulation needed in the volumes of water that will be
produced or could be produced with this o0il production, and
in the past it has been obvicus there‘is close cooperation of

the State Engineer's office and the 0il Conservation Commission

and we recommend that the two bodies maintain this close

cooperation in the handling of this problem; and in view of

these things we recommend to the Commission that they approve
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Humble's request fo;;£;i> location,

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else desire to make a
statement? My, Reynolds, does the State Engineer wish to take
& position in the case or make an observation or comment?

MR. REYNOLDS: Just limited to one, if I may, Mr.
Commissioner, that is, that we feel it jig important that the
0il be removed from the aquifer at that point in order to
improve the quality anqg utility of that water. -

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement or
comment they would like to make in the case? Mr, Ramey, a
reference was made to 34 wellg currently reporting, pg you
have any idea why some of the other wells are not reporting,
aside from the fact that maybe they are vVery recently
completed wellsg?

MR. RAMEY: 1 have one Operator who I have contacted
Numerous times to get reports in ang he has submitted some
reports which weren't acceptable, and 1 have contacted him ang

threatened ang pPleaded, Lut ae cf yat 1 haven’t got the

———

reports.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hays woulg like to know the name
of the operator.

MR. RAMEY: Harry McAdams,

MR. PORTER: The operation is in his name?

MR. RAMEY: Yes, it's on his Bryan lease, It's one
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of :ne most e%sf.ern leases h(‘re‘ -‘ T T #_f’j

MR. PORTER: For the record --

MR. RAMEY: There are other wells that have heen
drilled, but as yet are not producing any oil.

MR. PORTER: The Commission has a suggestion that
you, in fact, these are instructions, not to approve any

further c-1048's for any operator who 1is delinquent in his

reports.

MR. RAMEY: Yes.

MR. PORTER: SO RO further oil can pbe sold from the
jease until he is current with his reports.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. McAdams has been advised of that
also.

MR. HAYS: Do you know what the 1and status is
where these wells are?

MR. RAMEY: 1 think it's fee land.

MR. PORTER: It is my wnderstanding that no state
jeases have been involved thus far.

MR. RAMEY: That is correct.

MR. PORTER: You may be looking to some of these

people for offset

[(f]

Mr, Hays.

MR. HAYS: If they drilled any on_state jand, would
| you please notify the rand Office?

12 DAMTV .

Mp, RAME Vea, we will.

-
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MR, PORTER: Mr. Hatch, you may call attention W

to any communications you have.

MR. HATCH: This is a communication addressed
to the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission dated September
12, 1966, "Re: Humble 0Oil and Refining Company's request for
exception to Statewide Rule 104C, so that Bowers "A" Federal
17 can be drilled in the South Half of Unit J, 1815 feet from
the South and East Line of Section 30, Township 18 South,

Range 38 East of Lea County, New Mexico as a development oil

well in the Ogallala reservoir. This is to advise that
Tidewater 0Oil Company, operator of Getty 0il Company's H. D.
McKinley lease in the Northeast Quarter of Section 30,

Township 18 South, Range 38 Fast, has no objection to Humble
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0il and Refining Company's reguest for a non-standard
proration unit. Signed by R. H. Coe, District Production
Manager for Tidewater Oil Company."
That's all the communications I have.
MR. HENSLEY: As more more particularly reflected
by the testimony of Mr, Carpenter, some 77 wells have been
drilled to the Ogallala in the immediate area since Order

R-2902 was issued on May 4, 1965, All wells which have been

drilled have been drilled solely for the purpose of obtaining

production of o0il and cumulative o0il production through

September 1, 1966, amounted to in excess of 47,000 barrels.
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The 77 wells, as the testimony reflects, have all been
clessified as water wells and have apparently bheen drilled
pursuant to a statutory permit from the State Engineer. That
particular section of the statute is Section 75-11-1,
N.M.S.A. 1953 Compilation, providing that the State Engineer
shall issue a permit to any person who desires to use not to
exceed three acre {eet of water for a definite period of not
to exceed one year in connection with drilling operations
designed to discover or develop the natural mineral resources
in the State of New Mexico. Not only have none of these wells
been drilled for the purpose of obtaining water for use in
drilling operations, but as is clear from the testimony, the
wells have been drilled solely for the production of oil.

Since the issuance of Order R-2902, the subsequent
drilling activity, primarily by Mr. Walton, has in fact
confirmed the existence of a substantial o0il pool within the
Ogallala Reservoir, and as such we would respectfully submit
that there is no differentiation between the subject pool and
any other o©il pool which is subject to the exclusive and sole
jurisdiction of the 0il Conservation Commission. An oil pool
is defined in the rules and regulations of this Commission as
any underground reservoir containing a common accumulation of
crude petroleum o0il or natural gas, or both. Therefore, the

mere fact that the subject crude o0il has migrated into the
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Ogallala formatio; would notwggwoﬁr'6pigi6;m§£éQ;B£M
classification of the reservoir as anything other than an oil
pool in conformance with the above mentioned definition.

It is the position of Humble that the 0il Conservation
Commission should take socle and exclusive jurisdiction of the
development and production of oil from the Ogallala reservoir
in the area of the reserve consistent with the policy of this
Cormmission in the past to orderly promulgate the rules and
regulations in order to prevent waste and to protect the
correlative rights of all persons attempting to remove and
ma. ket the crude o0il from any underground reserve,

In suminary, Humble 0il, as applicant in this case,
respectfully requests that the Commission grant an exception
to Statewide Rule 104C, part 1, to permit its drilling of
an irregular development o0il well cn a non-standard proration
unit which will incidentally require classjification of the
proposed well as an o0il well in conforms ce with the rules
and regulations of this Commission,

That's all we have, sir.

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have anything further
in this case? If nothing further, the Commission will take it
under advisement.

MR. HENSLEY: Thank you..
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